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Rationale:  
VIII.A.1.a. Intended to clarify existing practices, the proposed change makes procedures in 
second-year review parallel to those for third-year and tenure reviews and specifies an emphasis 
on teaching effectiveness in the second-year review.  
 
VIII.A.1.c. iv and v.  In the current language of the handbook, the Dean of the Faculty and a 
department may continue to disagree when the Dean of the Faculty asks the department to 
reconsider a recommendation. The proposed change adds an additional layer of faculty oversight 
by including CAPT in the process when the Dean of the Faculty and a department cannot agree. 
It also clarifies the Faculty Handbook relative to the final determination in such cases.   

Although there would no longer be any difference between second-year and third-year 
review procedures in case of a disagreement between the Dean of the Faculty and the 
department, there would be a calendar difference.  The Dean of the Faculty and the department 
would have the summer to work out their differences before referring the case to CAPT in early 
September.  Candidates would of course be informed of their status, and their situations would 
be resolved by mid-October, time enough to participate in a job search if their third year became 
their terminal year.  
 


